
HOWEVALLEY ELEMENTARY

SBDM MINUTES

SEPTEMBER 28, 2010
2:30 p.m.

Members present:  

Kathy Cofer-teacher, Lesley Bone-teacher, Dana Thomas-parent, Sharon Kennedy, and Beth Handel-principal/chairperson.

Mrs. Handel presented the proposed September agenda and SBDM Committee approved the agenda as presented. (Cofer-1st, Thomas-2nd)

Minutes from the August meeting were read and approved. (Bone-1st, Thomas-2nd)

Good News-Committee members were invited to share Good News so far this school year.  Members discussed that the nine weeks was coming to a close.
Mrs. Handel discussed Mr. Bryan’s resignation and in order to get a replacement quickly, Veronica Kennedy was interviewed and hired through the consultation process.
Mrs. Handel shared all test scores with the counsel and discussion ensued.  Strengths were Math, Reading, and Science; however Social Studies scores, which was down significantly statewide, showed a decline.  Mrs. Handel shared that data boards were being constructed with the current MAP scores to assist in beginning KSI for certain students, ESS, and needs grouping.
Council discussed first PLD day and those things that were accomplished.   The committee reiterated the importance of a parent conference day.  The November PLD day will be utilized for Compass Training and Parent Conferences.
Accident reports and the school activities and MUNIS budgets were not available and will be presented at the September meeting.
With no other business Mrs. Bone made a motion to adjourn.  (Cofer-1st, Thomas-2nd) The meeting adjourned at 3:45 p.m.  


